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   11th January 2016 

Learning with God and Each Other to Be the Best We Can Be 

Amazing Attendance! 
Our weekly attendance for the first week of the spring term is shown below.  It 
is great to see so many classes achieving 96% or above. 



Year 6 News 
Harry Potter Celebration Day, Thursday 4th February 2016 

As Year 6 approach the end of their topic studying Harry Potter 
they are holding a Harry Potter celebration day. 
The day will be full of activities linked to the Wizarding Word. 
Children will be welcome to dress up as their favourite character 
but don’t go to a great expense.  If you need further information 
please speak to Mrs Finney. 
 

Thank you to all parents who joined us for our Attendance Assembly on Friday 8th January.   Both 
Mr Colclough, Vice-Chair of the Governing Body and Mr Brian, EWO were impressed with the 

number of children who were celebrated for their amazing attendance. 
Well done to all children who received an attendance award. 

100% Autumn 2 Lozan Ali, Zainab Ashiq, Muhammed Ashiq, Hayden Copeland, Kobi Coxon, 
Izzabelle Deakin, Ophelia Musso, Mitchell Owen, Paul Thomas, Allana Walker, 
Gracie-Mae Beverstock, Jaiden Edwards, Edward Laynton-Bennett, Pyper 
Price, Ryleigh Shaw, Lexi Allen, Anaya Ashiq,  Ben Bridgett, Aaron Chen, Lexi 
Coxon, Norbert Drafi, Tora Dube, Ellie-May Edwards, Nathan Kasjan, Megan 
Parsons, Bailey Shaw, Bradley Shaw, Jake Shaw, Thuwiskka Sutharson, Belinda 
Thomas, Megan Whitby, Lucas Williams, Milan Ali, Arif Ubaid Ullah, Zakriah, 
Logan Batkin, Millie Bowdery, Fane Bradbury, Whitney Foreman, Chia Hus-
sein, Leila Hussein, Mitchell McDonald, Mya Nicholls, Simon Ogunleye, Lucas 
Prince, Joshua Wheeldon, Amina Ashiq, Donovan Cooper, Melissa Cooper, 
Alexis Foster, Josiah Gebre, Emmie Hewitt, Ryan Iacono, Joshua Laynton-
Bennett, Tai’jah Manning, Lucy Newbon, Harjot Singh, Rhys Williams, Ayesha 
Ashiq, Jaydon Chapman, Leighton Chapman, Kev Copeland, Barbora Drafi, 
Charlie Hope, Keeton Hopkins, Sky Iacono, Matthew Maher, Precious Mintah-
Baah, Ryan Stevens, Caitlyn Taylor, Jasmin Wint, Wen Tao Xiao, Dylan Cooper, 
Tyler Flynn, Daniel Gallimore, Bailie Hopwood, Gemma Hussein, Kassy Lewis, 
Thomas Macaskill, Grace Plant, Chloe Pugh, Izaac Richards, Charlotte Shaw, 
Kieran Simmons, Mitchel Wright, Maariya Zaheen, Shannon Bell, Liam Korby, 
Oliver Colclough, Kacey Copeland, Louis Duckers, Charlie Knight, Liam 
Macaskill, Perpetual Mintah-Baah, Kai Paxton, Emaleigh Prince. 

100% Autumn Term Shannon Bell, Oliver Colclough, Kacey Copeland, Liam Macaskill, Kai Paxton, 
Perpetual Mintah-Baah, Dylan Cooper, Tyler Flynn, Daniel Gallimore, Bailie 
Hopwood, Kassy Lewis, Thomas Macaskill, Chloe Pugh, Izaak Richards,  
Charlotte Shaw, Kieran Simmons, Mitchell Wright, Jaydon Chapman, Leighton 
Chapman, Kev Copeland, Barbora Drafi, Matthew Maher, Precious Mintah-
Baah, Ryan Stevens, Jasmine Wint, Amina Ashiq, Donovan Cooper, Melissa 
Cooper, Emmie Hewitt, Ryan Iacono, Joshua Laynton-Bennet, Rhys Williams, 
Milan Ali, Logan Batkin, Millie Bowdery, Fane Bradbury, Whitney Foreman, 
Mitchell McDonald, Mya Nicholls, Simon Ogunleye, Joshua Wheeldon, Lexi 
Allen, Ben Bridgett, Aaron Chen, Lexi Cotton, Norbert Drafi, Tora Dube,Elli-
May Edwards, Nathan Kasjan, Bradley Shaw, Jake Shaw, Belinda Thomas, Me-
gan Whitby, Lucas Williams, Gracie-May Beverstock, Ryleigh Shaw, Lozan Ali, 
Hayden Copeland, Izzabelle Deakin, Paul Thomas, Allana Walker. 

Monthly Prize Draw 
Winners 

Nursery - Izzabelle Deakin    Reception - Tess Birch 
Year 1 - Lucas Williams         Year 2 - Leyna Chapman 
Year 3 - Alexis Foster             Year 4 - Wen Tao Xiao 
Year 5 - Chloe Pugh                Year 6 - Charlie Knight 
  



Parking 
A number of parents have come into school to express 
their concerns at the parking situation on William Street 
and the danger it is posing to our children.  Cars should 
not be parked at any time on the double yellow lines.  We 
do not want to see any of our children hurt so can I ask 
that all parents refrain from parking on the double yellow 
lines.  Cars can be parked on the community centre car 
park at the beginning and end of each day.  Please help us 
to keep all children at Christ Church CE Primary School 
safe. 

Gritting Policy 
We have been very fortunate with the weather but since our  
return to school the temperature has dropped and icy  
conditions/snow have been forecast.  This is a reminder of our 
gritting policy.  The school entrances will be gritted as well as a 
pathway leading from each gate to the school entrances and one 
path from the school gates to the children’s entrances.  Please 
ensure that the footpaths are used to travel between the school 
entrances and the classrooms. 
A decision will be made daily as to whether our playgrounds are 
suitable for use by the children.  It may be  
necessary to have indoor playtimes and  
dinnertimes if we feel that there is a risk to the children’s safety 
or not use our Foundation Stage Play area.   If you would like to 
see the full gritting policy please ask at the school reception for a 
copy. 

Diary Dates 

 Wednesday 27th January 2016: World Religion Day.  Further 

details to follow 

 Monday 15th – Friday 19th February 2016: Half Term Holiday 

 Friday 25th March – Friday 8th April: School Closed 

Paper Recycling 
A quick reminder that we do have a paper recycling 
bank in school.  This was emptied last week and is 
available for all members of the school community 
to use.   






